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OUR MOTTO: 

WE SERVE! 

Meetings are held on the 1st and 3rd 
Thursday of the month at 7 P.M. 
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 Cow Pasture Golf (6) 
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 Lion of the Year (8) 
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Friendly Reminder… 

The membership voted on a new smoking policy and as of July 1, 
2019, smoking will be permitted in the patio area, but not inside 
the building. 

In Addition, the board would like to remind members that ani-
mals are not permitted in the building unless they are certified 
service animals. 

We all love our pets and our freedoms, but we also must be con-
siderate of the needs of others. 



2019-2020 Officers 

President 

Lion John Newlin (301-5692) 

1469 Stetson Street 

Woodland, CA 95776 

1st VP 

Lion Mary Burnett (692-1030) 

2nd VP 

Lion Bill High (701-7588) 

3rd VP 

Lion Paul Halcomb(682-0394) 

Secretary 

Lion Sally Carter (743-5311) 

12286 Scott Grant Road 

Marysville, CA  95901 

Treasurer 

Lion Kim Hall (923-5805) 

I.P.P. 

Lion Sheri Vess (743-4084) 

Tail Twister 

Lion Susie Trundy (742-3041) 

Lion Tamer 

(open) 

Membership 

Lion Mike Reinoso (301-1276) 

Club Manager 

Lion Gertie Moore (749-9809) 

Bar Manager 

Lion Al Beeson (370-3358) 

1st Year Directors 

Lion Gerry Farrell  (692-1507) 

Lion Laurie High (701-7589) 

2nd Year Directors 

Lion Cindi Fitzgerald (632-5655) 

Lion Janet Mincer (923-0585) 

Welcome 

President John Newlin 

I joined Lion’s over 20 years ago when my 

father asked me to join his club of 30 men 

and women. As a young man, I  had watched for years 

from the sidelines as these Lion’s served their local      

community and I finally wanted in on the action! 

Lion’s definitely serve.  
 

I joined the Loma Rica Foothill Lions because this club 

showed me how they serve their community. Whether it is 

helping out our neighbors, like our help with the Cascade 

Fire, or our youth with 4H or FFA, or just each other with 

kindness and compassion.  
 

I'm proud to be a Loma Rica Foothill Lion. This club is the 

top club in our district and in Northern California and I 

hope to continue to make us shine! My passion is the    

Student Speaker Contest. What's yours? 
 

I hope to provide each of you an opportunity to serve! I 

will be asking each of you to pick an upcoming project! 

There will be plenty of opportunities and we will need 

leaders and workers to contribute their time and effort.  
 

I hope to contact each of you in the next few months to 

ask you these questions: 

"What is your favorite Lions project?" "Do you see a need 

in our community?" 

"Can we partner with some other organization to help our 

community? " 

"Is there someone you know in our community that needs 

our help?" 

"How can we help?" 
 

I hope we also can have fun. My tail twister is ready to 

add spice and variety to our meetings and I'm sure that 

we'll enjoy learning from some of our upcoming guest 

speakers. Stay tuned! 
 

I welcome the opportunity to: 

Serve, Grow, and Lead you in a fun and amazing year! 

Let's roar! 
 

Lion John Newlin 
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Recognition 

Awards  

June 2019 

 

Installation of New Officers 

2019-2020 



 

 

Editor’s  

Message 

 

Lion Laurie High 
 

I encourage all members to submit pictures 

and articles for the Foothill Lions bulletin.  

Let me hear your ROAR! 
 

Contact information… 

Email:  lauriehigh37@gmail.com 

Cell Phone:  701-7589 

Treasurer’s Report 

 

Unrestricted  Income: 

Bar Income  $3881 

50/50    $110 

Hall Rental     $80 

 

Expenses: 

Bar   $1892 

Repairs/Maint.   $294 

Office   $1410 

Utilities    $563 

Scholarship    $500 

 

LION JULIE SCHMIDT – 9/9/1943 – 06/14/2019 
 

It is with great sadness that I notify the membership the loss of 

Lion Julie Schmidt.  Lion Julie passed away on June 14, 2019, 

at a place she called “her heaven”.  She was surrounded by 

friends and her constant companion Lion Scottie Schoue at 

their mine on the river.  This was a special place for Lion Julie, 

which gave her peace and happiness. 
 

Lion Julie joined the Loma Rica Foothill Lions Club on February 

1, 2001, sponsored by Lion Rex Patterson. 
 

The Foothill Lions Club, her family and friends held a “Celebration of Life” at the Foothill 

Community Center on Sunday, June 23rd.  The place was packed with people there to re-

member her.  There was so much food donated that a small army could have been fed.   

The BBQ was prepared by Lion Ray Collier, Lion Victor Leighton, and good friend Chris Call.  

There were many tributes, funny stories, and special memories shared; as well as a memori-

al video sharing Lion Julie’s life.    One special feature was a song performed by her grand-

daughters that brought tears to many.   
 

Lion Julie always had a smile, a hug, and special word for everyone.    Lion Julie and her 

husband Rich owned and operated the original hamburger stand on Loma Rica Road, 

which is now Jose’s Mexican Restaurant.   They were both loved and respected by the chil-

dren, parents and other business members in the community.  Lion Julie was a hard worker 

in many different occupations.  No one could ever call her “lazy”. 
 

Goodbye Julie – see you on the other side!   Submitted by Lion Sally Carter 



July  

Lion Birthdays 

 

• Chris Beerman  

• Ray Collier 

• Susan DeGraff 

• Ronald Higgins 

• Sierra Kanawyer 

• Jim Songer   

 

Please join us for your 

Birthday dinner    cele-

bration to be held the 

during the first General 

Meeting of each month.  

Birthday dinners for the 

Birthday Lions will be 

FREE! 

  

Do you know of any 

Lions who could use a 

bit of sunshine?   

  

 

Please do not hesitate to reach out 

to our Sunshine Chairman, Lion Diana 

Wheeler at 741-1502.   She’d love to 

hear from you! 

    

GOODBYE TO OUR FRIEND LION JOHN STEVENS 

   August 18, 1946 – June 14, 2019 

 

Lion John Stevens passed away on June 14, 2019, from a 

long battle with cancer.  He is survived by his wife, 

Lynette Stevens, 4 children, 5 grandchildren and 5 great 

grandchildren.   He was the rock of their family, respect-

ed and greatly loved. 
 

Lion John joined the Loma Rica Foothill Lions Club on February 1, 2005, sponsored by Lion 

David Thomas.  Lion John was a very active member of the club; and most recently, he was 

the “Master Yard Keeper” as well as a very accomplished woodworking craftsman.  He 

could design and build almost anything a person could want.  Lion John and Lynette built 

their magnificent home in Loma Rica, CA.  They lived in the “garage/workshop” until their 

home was finished; working together to make their home exactly as they wanted it to be.  
 

Lion John was a Vietnam Veteran and kept in close touch with his “fellow” warriors through-

out the years.  After his service, Lion John worked for the Veteran’s Administration helping 

fellow servicemen through the trials of being a returning Vietnam Vet.  His pride in serving 

his country was part of his life and soul. 
 

A “Celebration of Life” was hosted by the Loma Rica Foothill Lions Club after his service at 

the Peoria Cemetery in Browns Valley on Saturday, June 22, 2019.   The hall was filled with 

friends, family and Lions members with standing room only for the sharing of memories of 

this fine man and his life.     Food was plentiful with the club furnishing the ham and potluck 

dishes brought by members and friends.  
 

Lion John was one of a kind.  He was thoughtful, kind, caring, generous and filled with love 

for his wife and family.   He will be missed by so many but those who knew him will feel 

grateful for the honor of calling this fine man “friend”. 
 

Submitted by Lion Sally Carter 



 

Cow Pasture Golf 

June 1, 2019 

 

The weather for our 7th Cow Pasture Golf couldn’t have been better.   

Due to illness and family issues our teams were a little short.  We came up with 8 of the 9 

teams with help from the Yuba Buttes RV Club.  They had a great time.  Glen Wood from 

the RV club had our first hole-in-one on the golf course ever (hole #2).   He doesn’t golf ei-

ther like many others who played.  The profit this “Lion” day was $1510.  1st place went to 

John Newlin, Bill High, Jerry Noonan & Stan O’Dell.  2nd Place to Nancy & Sarge Shira, Jen-

nifer Able & Derek (Farrell family members).  3rd Place to Carol Cecil & RV friends – Jennifer 

& Glen Wood and Dennis Hafferty.   Booby prize to Mike Saala, Paul, Kenn Vess & Mike 

Reinoso (the Old School boys).   Thanks to Delores and Charlie for the prep work on the 

course.  Also, thanks to Delores for the cooking of the delicious pork and pot of beans.  I 

would like to also thank all the other ladies that helped with the food and cleanup of De-

lores’ kitchen.   She became down & out due to a knee issue after the game.   Also, thanks 

to the men that helped with the set up & tear down of the equipment.  It takes a village to 

put on a good fun day for all.  Thank you – Thank you!!! 

Lions Ralph and Gerry Farrell 



Minutes – Board Meeting – June 27, 2019 
 

Meeting called to order by incoming President John Newlin at 6:10 p.m.  This is a joint 
meeting including both outgoing and incoming officers.  There were 9 outgoing officers 
present with 9 incoming officers in attendance. 
 

Treasurer Kim Hall submitted the financials for the month of June 2019 to the board.  A 
discussion was held, questions asked, and a motion was made by Lion Joni to accept the financials as presented – 
2nd by Lion Linda.  Vote was held – motion passed with no opposition.   
 

Lion Sally, Secretary, stated our current membership is 87 members, down from 89 with the death of two long-
time members, Lions John Stevens and Julie Schmidt. 
 

No agenda items were submitted prior to the meeting. 

 

UNFINISHED BUSINESS: 

 President John asked for a volunteer for the position of Lion Tamer, due to resignation of the member select-
ed to hold the position.  There were a couple of names mentioned but no decision was made. 

Lion Linda suggested that we donate $100 to LPCCI in the name of deceased member Lion Foster Rein, as 
there was no celebration of life function requested by the family.  A motion was made to donate $100 to 
LPCCI in Lion Foster’s name.  Motion by Lion Jim and 2nd by Lion Cindi – passed. 

Lion Al, incoming Bar Manager, asked if the ABC regulations and diagram of designated areas allowed for 
consumption of alcohol has been located.  He requested the board ask ABC for another copy for our rec-
ords.  Treasurer Kim said she would contact ABC and get the requested information. 

NEW BUSINESS: 

Lion Jim asked for permission to recycle the cans from the bar with the funds to go to the FFA and 4-H.  A 
discussion was held after Lion Joni said the recycle funds usually went for miscellaneous expenses such as 
tablecloths, flowers and other items.  It was suggested that the funds from the recycling for July, August 
and September be donated to the FFA and 4-H clubs, that always help with our functions.  A motion was 
made by Lion Cindi and 2nd by Lion Janet to donate these funds for the time period stated.  Vote was held 
– passed. 

Lion Cindi asked the board to pay the $300 dues to LPCCI from Admin Funds.  Motion was made by Lion 
Bill and 2nd by Lion Gerry to pay the dues for LPCCI.  Vote was held – passed with no opposition. 

Lion Cindi requested that $100 from the LPCCI sub-account be sent to International to enter a “contest” to 
win $2000 for LPCCI functions.  Discussion was held – motion made by Lion Jim and 2nd by Lion Linda 
to submit these funds from the Adm. Account to the International LPCCI account for the “contest” for 
$2000.  Vote held – passed. 

OTHER BUSINESS: 

President John told the board he would like to invite speakers from the community businesses and agencies to 
speak at the General Meetings on various subjects as long as it they don’t take up too much time.   The 
board liked this suggestion. 

President John – we need signs for posting the new “No Smoking” policy at the club house.  In addition, it 
was suggested that we need a “No Dogs Allowed – except certified service dogs” in the club house.  We 
all love our dogs, but they don’t belong inside the building except certified service dogs.  Treasurer Kim 
said she would pick some up.  President John asked that Lion Laurie, bulletin editor, put something in the 
next edition to remind the members about the changes in policy. 



Minutes – Board Meeting – June 27, 2019 (continued)  
 

OTHER BUSINESS (Continued): 

Lion Al, Bar Manager, stated the ice machine is broken.  We need a service call to find 
out if it can be repaired or we may need to replace it.  Treasurer Kim will call some-
one to come out to check it out.  Lion Janet will bring 4 large bags of ice for the Fri-
day Night bar activities and Lion Al will bring ice for the function on Saturday, June 29th. 

Lion Cindi asked that a committee be selected to make plans to clean, sanitize and paint the bar after the “No 
Smoking” policy goes into effect on July 1st.  The Club Manager has a monthly fund for maintenance 
which should cover the expenses.  Further discussion will be held on this activity as the Club Manager was 
absent. 

Motion to adjourn the meeting by Lion Joni and 2nd by Lion Linda at 7:15 p.m.  Vote – passed. 

Goodnight all – 

Submitted by Lion Sally 

Secretary 

Lion of the Year 

Part II 

 

The membership of the Foothill Lions has chosen Lion Kim Hall as the 

2018/2019 Lady Lion of the Year! (PP Lion Sherri determined that in a 

club our size we certainly should elect one male and one female for 

outstanding service and dedication!) 

This little lady, standing just under five feet tall, has served up a giant-sized resume of        

service! 

Twice elected President, Bar Manager for 2 years, and then took the reins of Club Treasurer 

when Lion Susie retired from the job after umpteen years! Kim jumped in and made a 

seamless transition into the finances of our very busy club! Accounts, sub-accounts,         

administration account, community accounts, and paying the bills! 

In her spare time she has attended every function the Foothill Lions sponsors to raise $$ for 

our club and community!  More than attend, she is one of the reasons our functions run 

smoothly.  Kim runs registration for the Car Show, manages the front desk for three Crab 

Feeds (with 150 + guests swarming to get in the doors!)  Bacon extraordinaire for Mother’s 

Day, and bartender for weddings and special events!   

All in all, this sounds like a lot; now consider that she lives in Marysville and commutes      

several times a week to Loma Rica for above mentioned activities and meetings! 

I’d say Lion Kim has earned Lion of the Year and our respect for many jobs well done!   

Congratulations Lion Kim Hall, and thank you! 

Submitted by Lion Linda Saala 



July 2019 
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

 1 

 

 

 

(???) 

2 

 

 

 

(Susie) 

3 

 

 

 

(Bill) 

4 

 

 

No General Mtg 

(bar closed) 

5 

 

 

 

(Billy) 

6 

7 8 

 

 

 

(???) 

9 

 

 

 

(Rhonda) 

10 

 

 

 

(Peggy) 

11 

 

 

 

(Jean Marie) 

12 

 

 

 

(Al) 

13 

14 15 

 

 

 

(???) 

16 

 

 

 

(Susie) 

17 

 

 

 

(???) 

18 

 

General Mtg 

 

(???) 

19 

 

 

 

(???) 

20 

21 22 

 

 

 

(???) 

23 

 

 

 

(Rhonda) 

24 

 

 

 

(Peggy) 

25 

 

Board Mtg 

 

(Jean Marie) 

26 

 

 

 

(Al) 

27 

28 29 

 

 

 

(???) 

30 

 

 

 

(Susie) 

31 

 

 

 

(Bill) 

   Attention Bartenders!!! 

Several dates in July do not have 

bartenders scheduled.  Please con-

sider picking up a night or two.  

Otherwise, the bar will not be open 

on these evenings.   



 

.   IN THE NEXT ISSUE... 

FOOTHILL LIONS CLUB 
FOOTHILL COMMUNITY CENTER 
5667 FRUITLAND ROAD 
LOMA RICA, CA  95901 

PLACE  

STAMP 

HERE 

Contact Us! 
Give us a call for more information about  

• community projects 

• functions 

• hall rentals and  

• membership application 

 

 

FOOTHILL LIONS CLUB 

5667 Fruitland Road  

Loma Rica, CA  95901 

(530)742-5466 

 

Visit us on the web at www.foothill-lions.net 

 August Birthdays 

 Board Meeting Minutes 

 


